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HOPE 
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GRACE 

The signs of spring are all around – if you look very carefully.   

Although the mornings are still fresh and the frost makes the fallen 

leaves look like they are wearing a white velvet coat, the rays of 

sunshine brings the hope of warmer times ahead as the days begin to get 

longer. 

Breaking through the early morning mist, the joy of children’s voices 

fills the playground to start another busy day.  Our Eco leaders have 

set a challenge to reduce the use of energy and sharing the message 

through a poster design competition. We look forward to displaying the 

posters around school and measuring the impact in the months ahead.  

Congratulations go to the gymnastics team who competed extremely well 

this week, demonstrating our school values whilst presenting their routines 

and supporting each other.  Thank you to Mrs Bourne. 
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Pupil Voice 
 

Joshua RW – “I love assemblies, I like to pray.” 

Cillian 1B – “The Naughty Bus snuck into our classroom and made a big mess! He got paint on 

the tables and tipped out all the construction toys! We used a map to draw on where we think 

the Naughty Bus went.” (Geography) 

Seren 2R - "I enjoyed playing the parachute game where we thought about our connections 

with each other" 

Amira 3C – “I love doing art at this school, it is so fun!” 

Jack 3G - "This is the best day ever; I love this Science lesson." (When we made magnetic 

games in Science) 

Barnaby 5MC - "We have been doing fractions and decimals and I like when we're comparing 

fractions and decimals to make them equivalent.  I also like using fractions to find the whole." 

Tilly 5MC - "In English we have been focusing on poems.  We have used our imagination to 

create an image of the Malfeasance creature from the poem and used adjectives to describe it." 

Grace 5T – “I enjoyed reading the poem The Malfeasance by Alan Bold and trying to match it 

up like a jigsaw with the text shapes.” 

Vienna, Willow, Jacob and Isabel 6A – “During story-telling week, we enjoyed going down to 

Nursery and Reception to listen to them read.” 

6A - As house captains, we have talked to Y5 to about their thoughts of school. We will also be 

talking to each year group to get a well-rounded pupil voice. 

Sebastian 6W – “I liked adding, subtracting, multiplying and dividing decimals, I've not done it 

before and it feels good that I can do it now.” 

Aiyana 6W – “I've enjoyed planning and working towards writing my own blog this week.” 

 

 

Parent Governors  

We are pleased to announce the appointment of Mr Michael 

Gannon and Mrs Emma Taylor as parent governors. 



  

  

 

New Staff 

Apologies, we are a little late but we 

did not want to miss her out!  We 

would like to welcome Miss Follis to 

our Deanery family.  Miss Follis is 

teaching in Year 3. 

 

 

  

 

Parents Evening Reminder 

A reminder that it is parents evening next week and hopefully you now have your time 

slots booked.  

Wednesday 15th February 4 – 7 pm  

Thursday 16th February 5 – 8pm   

We look forward to sharing your child’s progress with you!   

Your children will also be asking you to look at a piece of work they are particularly 

proud of and it would be great if you could take some time to look at it and write them a 

note back about their work. 

May we respectfully remind you that each slot is 10 minutes and that we are running to 

a tight schedule to fit everyone in. 

 

 

Geo the Deanery boat has finally ‘sailed’ 

its way onto the KS1 playground as we 

continue to add to our outdoor area. 

 ‘Geo’ will make a great space for sitting 

and chatting, a great reading area as a 

super role play area. 

Please can we ask you to ensure your 

children do not use it as a ‘climbing frame’ 

at the beginning or end of the day so that 

Geo can have a happy retirement on our 

playground. 

 

 



 

Response to Curriculum Evening feedback 

If you are looking for recommendations of books for your children to read, 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/ has recommendations for each year group. Their lists of books are 

carefully put together to make it easier to find high quality, engaging and interesting books to 

instil a reading for pleasure culture and encourage children to read at home. 

It also has some great tips as to why reading is so important and how to read with your child and 

the kinds of questions you can ask. 

February 2023 recommendations 

 

 

 

Non-fiction book of the month 

Paper World: Human Body by Gail Armstrong 

Using amazing paper engineering, children can open 
flaps and peer inside the brain, ears, heart and lungs, 
reproductive system and much more. With high-quality 
text and more than 40 flaps and die cuts to explore, 
‘Human Body’ is an outstanding publication. Literally lift 
the lid on the human body with this unique large format 
full-colour hardback masterpiece that will make an 
excellent gift for 8-12-year-olds, 

 

Picture book of the month 

The Emerald Forest by Catherine Ward, illustrated by 

Karin Littlewood 

Follow the life of an Orangutan and her family in tropical 
Sumatra as they experience raising young, living in 
harmony with nature and the impact of humans. A great 
text to read and share with EYFS and KS1, this beautiful 
and moving picture book uses powerful and thought-
provoking images to explore themes of environmental 
protection, habitat destruction and species extinction.  

 

https://schoolreadinglist.co.uk/


     
School Council 

 

Fantastic work by our School 

Council, look at the difference 

they have made to our outdoor 

area already!! #democracy 

#welisten #pupilvoice 

#schoolcouncil 

 

 

 

Book Fair 

Date for your diary - Thurs 9th –Wed 15th March  

3.30 - 4pm KS1 Hall 

 

We are excited to be hosting a Scholastic Book Fair in school with hundreds of new 

children's books to browse and buy. 

There are over 200 titles to choose from, and with prices starting from £2.99, there's 

sure to be a book for everyone. 

You will also have chance to use your World Book Day voucher. Don't forget that every 

book purchased can help to get free books for our school library. Payment can be made 

by cash or card. 

We look forward to seeing you at the book fair! 

 

Twitter 

 

 

Please follow us on Twitter to keep abreast of Deanery news and to see some of 

the great work and activities that we get up to. 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/democracy?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/welisten?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/pupilvoice?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/schoolcouncil?src=hashtag_click


 
  

Mental Health and Wellbeing Update 
 
The five ways of Wellbeing have been designed to help us to live a mentally healthy life 

 

  
  

Our whole school wellbeing focus this half term is  Connect! 

 

There is strong evidence that indicates that feeling close to, and valued by, other people is a 
fundamental human need and one that contributes to functioning well in the world.  

Good relationships are important for your mental wellbeing. They can:  
 help you to build a sense of belonging and self-worth 
 give you an opportunity to share positive experiences 

 provide emotional support and allow you to support others 
 
 
This week we have been connecting with each other in paired reading 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

                                         

            
          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

THANK YOU so much to all of the parents that volunteered to help us become positivity 

postcard posties – we couldn’t have done it without you! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

School Nurse 

 
Please follow the link below for an updated telephone number and 

email address for the School Nursing Team.  If you have any 

concerns or worries around the health and wellbeing of your child, 

please contact the School Nursing team.    Birmingham Community 

Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust website here  

 

https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/
https://www.bhamcommunity.nhs.uk/patients-public/children-and-young-people/services-parent-portal/birmingham-school-health-advisory-service/birmingham-shas-school-nursing-teams/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE SEE INFORMATION 

BELOW FOR LOCAL 

ACTIVITIES  

 

DEANERY DO NOT PROMOTE 

ANY OF THE ACTIVITIES 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 



 


